Statement by Rebecca Ortiz
The psychology department at Santa Ana College has been an active partner in dual-enrollment efforts. The Santa Ana College psychology department, including tenured faculty, have taught multiple courses and sections at various Santa Ana Unified School District (SAUSD) high schools including Middle College, Santa Ana High School, Century High School, Godinez High School, Segerstrom High School, among other local charter schools and other school districts. As a department, we are highly concerned about the practices of the Santa Ana College academic administrators in terms of a lack of transparency and standard policies with dual-enrollment and concurrent enrollment. This is especially important as the psychology department houses the transfer level quantitative reasoning course, Psychology 210 (4 units) Introduction to Statistics for the Behavioral Sciences and the life science course, Psychology 201 (4 units) Introduction to Biological Psychology with an embedded lab. As a department, our mission is to align our program with best practices for dual and concurrently enrolled students. We ask that the Academic Senate of Santa Ana College address this current lack of transparency and inclusion of best practices and policies with both the Academic Administration of Santa Ana College and the Santa Ana College Board of Trustees.
